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RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Planning and Development Department recommends that Council approve, upon completion 
of the items noted in the letter dated March 3, 2014, attached as Appendix III to the report, the 
issuance of a Certificate of Approval for the strata conversion of the commercial building located 
at 12992 - 76 Avenue (the "Property"), in accordance with the Strata Property Act, S.B.C. 1998, c.43 
(the "Strata Property Act"). 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Planning and Development Department received an application from the owner of the 
Property to strata-title the existing commercial building that is located on the Property (see the 
map attached as Appendix I).  In accordance with the Strata Property Act, City Council approval is 
required for the strata conversion of any occupied building. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
The improvements on the Property consist of a two storey multi-tenant commercial building.  
The building permit was concluded by the Building Division on January 31, 1997.  Photographs 
of the subject building are attached as Appendix II.  The Property is located in an IB Business Park 
Zone and is subject to Development Permit No. 7994-0332-00 and Development Variance Permit 
No. 7913-0144-00. 
 
A series of inspections of the Property and its improvements (i.e., the building) have been 
completed by staff.  There are a number of deficiencies that need to be addressed prior to the 
issuance of the Certificate of Approval for the proposed strata conversion.  These are listed in the 
letter, dated March 3, 2014, attached as Appendix III to this report. 
 
Subject to Council approval of the recommendation of this report, the Approving Officer will be 
in a position to sign the strata plans once the owner has addressed the items listed in the 
above-noted letter (Appendix III) and this is confirmed by way of inspections of the Property and 
its improvements by appropriate City staff.  The terms and conditions listed in the letter are not 
to exceed six months from the date of the letter. 
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CONCLUSION 
 
Based on the above discussion, it is recommended that Council approve, upon completion of the 
outstanding items listed in the letter attached as Appendix III, the issuance of a Certificate of 
Approval for the strata conversion of the commercial building on the Property in accordance with 
the Strata Property Act.  
 
 
 
Original signed by 
Jean Lamontagne 
General Manager 
Planning and Development 
 
 
GTF:saw 
Attachments: 
Appendix I Map 
Appendix II Photographs 
Appendix III Letter, dated March 3, 2014, listing required actions 
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